
BALTONSBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on Thursday 1 September 2016
The Village Hall at 7:30pm

M I N U T E S
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Councillors Blackburn, Buckle, Everitt, Martin, Medlicott, Maddock, Payne and Tucker
Parish Clerk – C Aldridge 
PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME / COMMENTS
David Huntley attended the meeting and advised the Council that he was now the contact for the Neighbourhood Watch scheme in Baltonsborough and would be sending regular updates to the council via the clerk which she will post on the parish notice boards and the website.
Cllr Medlicott spoke on behalf of Edd Medlicott who will be submitting a planning application to convert Mill Farm Barns into offices for Orme Limited
A254: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - None
A255: COUNTY COUNCIL AND DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT - None
A256: DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Members to declare any interests they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the Council’s Code of Conduct. Cllr Medlicott declared an interest in both planning applications on the agenda and left the room whilst discussions took place.
A257: APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: To receive and sign the minutes of the Parish Council held on 4 August 2016.  Cllr Payne proposed the minutes were signed as a true and correct version of events.
A258: PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Cllr Medlicott left the room and took no part in discussions on the following planning applications.

2016/1833/FUL – Proposed new field access gate.  The Mill House, Mill Street, Baltonsborough. The planning documents had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The council raised concerns regarding the highway implications at the narrowest point of the road and this will be noted on the response to Mendip.  Cllr Blackburn proposed the decision be left to the planning officer, council unanimously agreed.
2016/2087/HSE – Demolition of existing conservatory and erection of new single storey garden room.  West Town Cottage, Burgess Lane, Baltonsborough.  The planning documents had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Buckle proposed to recommend approval, council unanimously agreed.
A259: PLANNING DECISIONS

Application for approval of details reserved by condition 3 (window detail).  West Town Farm, Raggal Drove, Baltonsborough.  Approved.

Conversion of redundant barns to holiday let and ancillary accommodation, installation of fixed glazed screen to main house.  Hambush Farm, Mulchelney Road, Baltonsborough.  Approved with conditions.

Erection of Agricultural Workers Dwelling.  Briars Farm, Back Lane.  Approved with conditions.

Replacement of existing conservatory with an extension to the existing structure. Approved with conditions.

5 Hayward Drive, Baltonsborough

	


A260: FINANCE – Cheques for signature
Clerk’s Salary – £184.40

CCS Training - £15.00 (Jackie Buckle)

GB Sport & Leisure – Invoice for £16.80 ref item A264 rocker handle replacements.

Cllr Everitt proposed the cheque were signed, council unanimously agreed.
A261: VILLAGE HALL & PLAYING FIELDS TRUST 
Cllr Buckle said the old referee’s room has been converted into a therapy rooms and has been rented by one person but may be used by up to three therapists with different skills.  The next fundraising event was an Autumn Ball on 19th November and tickets are on sale at £35 each.  Bookings are on the increase and the cocktail bar at the Baltonsborough Show raised much needed funds.
A262: LITTLE PIPS NURSERY 
The Nursery School submitted a business plan from April – December 2016 their projection is £3,000 deficit at year end 2016/2017. They are hoping that this is only short term and are hoping to increase numbers with new families moving to the new housing development in Church Lane which should increase places.  They need 7 children per session to break-even but currently do not have that target in each session.  A vote was taken and it was proposed by Cllr Blackburn and unanimously agreed that the parish council donate £1000 and a cheque will be raised for signature at the next meeting. Cllr Blackburn will notify Michelle. 
A263: HIGHWAYS 
Cllr Medlicott has spoken with Tom Medlicott who has quoted approx. £150 plus VAT for two men to erect the post for the dog waste bin at Wallyer’s Bridge.  Cllr Blackburn proposed we accept this quote and the clerk will complete the paperwork and send to Somerset Highways Office for approval. Council unanimously agreed.
A264: PLAY PARK 

The quotations received for quarterly inspections have been obtained from GB Sport & Leisure for 3 quarterly inspections at £270.00 and from Sovereign Playgrounds a similar package was £479.00 per year. The clerk had contacted both Keinton Mandeville and Kingsdon Parish Councils to see if they had regular independent inspections and both had a councillor responsible for checking their equipment on a weekly basis.  Cllr Maddock and Medlicott would continue with the inspections as the alternative was too expensive. 
Cllr Maddock reported more vandalism of the rocker handles and has taken more photographs.  The council felt we should put an item in the Parish News highlighting the problem and also notify Michelle Heap so she could help.  Cllr Blackburn will get the handles repaired and glue the globe ends to the handles.
The quotation for replacement globe ends for the rocker handles was accepted and a cheque was raised for £16.80 in Item 260.
Illminster Town Council proposed playpark training - £200 + VAT.  This was thought to be too expensive and had been covered in training previously attended by Cllr Maddock. 
Cllr Maddock asked if the council wanted to continue moving Play Park.  Cllr Blackburn proposed that Cllr Payne contact MDC to get advice on and their response to maintaining the land as public open space but lifting the part of the covenant which requires the equipped play area and how the council should proceed.  Council unanimously agreed.
A265: BROADBAND
Cllr Everitt said fibre optic broadband was available in the village and it was up to individual parishioners to contact BT.  This will be taken off the agenda.
A266: ITEMS FROM COUNCILLORS
Cllr Payne informed the council she had spoken to Anna Clark at Mendip Planning Office with reference to the DPD planning application which she described as challenging.  Cllr Payne will be keeping in contact with her for an update.
Cllr Medlicott referred to an email she had sent to the council acknowledging the positive contribution the Clapp Family have made to the village for the banks of wild flowers planted alongside the footpaths at Wallyer's Bridge and on the foothpath from Martin Street to Burnetts Lane.  An item thanking them and reflecting our thoughts will be placed in the Parish News next month.
A267: INFORMATION FROM CLERK
Parish News for October to include vandalism article on Play Park and thank you to Clapp Family for wild flower meadow.
Staging Date for Pensions Regulator – 1 November 2016.  The clerk has fulfilled the legal requirements for this.
Finance - Bank Reconciliation.  The current account balance stands at £16,168.76.  The business reserve balance is £8087.01 and the Play Park Account balance is £2689.31. Total cheque payments and direct debits to 1 September £6,526.60.
The clerk has had a disappointing response to the 60+ presentation scheduled in September.  Butleigh are holding a similar event on 11th October and it was thought that the two could be amalgamated.  
CCS Annual Training, AGM & Workshop – Cllr Buckle will attend.
The clerk read out a reply from the Post Office in response to the council’s letter requesting a change in collection times at the newly installed post pox.  There would be no changes to the collection times.
A268: CORRESPONDENCE - SCC Listening, Learning Survey, SALC Community Led Housing Online Survey, SID Date week commencing 6 November, SPFA AGM, SWP Newsletter, Avon & Somerset Police & Crime Newsletter, NHS Healthcheck Event, SALC AGM.
The clerk to organise the NHS Helathcheck Event in the village hall.
A269: ITEMS AT CHAIRMAN’S DISCRETION - None
A270: DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday 6 October 2016 at 7:30pm Village Hall Committee Room
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Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council
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